Report of the Chairman

Local Determinations Training

Eversheds Course – Oldham 11th November.

On 11th November I attended the GMA course entitled “The Code of Conduct and Ethical Framework”. I have in the past attended such a course presented by the same company. This course was of the same high standard as the previous one.

The day consisted of sessions covering:

(a) Probity and the Code of Conduct – an update.

(b) Policing Probity.

(c) Local Investigations and Determinations.

(d) Standards Committee Hearing: Role Play Exercise.

The presentations were well conducted and I found all of them focussed, well informed and relevant. In your letter you speak of comments that the day was “hard going”. Clearly the subject matter is quite dry but I did not find it hard going at all. To be fair I did not attend expecting to be entertained. 

I compared my one day at Oldham with my almost three days recently at the National Assembly in Birmingham and found that the Oldham course compared well. The Eversheds presentation was much more pertinent and had clear objectives, which I did not find was the case at Birmingham. Unlike Birmingham I left Oldham with a fund of newly attained knowledge.

My only minor whinge is that I loathe ‘role playing’ in any form. It was therefore poetic justice that I reluctantly found myself chairing the mock hearing! However despite my reluctance the exercise was excellent experience for participants and audience alike. My only hopefully constructive comment is that where such mock hearings are to be used it would be more beneficial if the ‘acting’ participants were identified in advance, were allowed to study the material and possibly even meet in advance. Experience elsewhere recently showed that when this method is employed the results are much more slick and beneficial to participants and audience alike.

In conclusion I found it to be an excellent day and gained much benefit from it. In terms of value for money this was a much more acceptable alternative to Birmingham, in my opinion.

Brian Dunn

Chairman of the Standards Committee

25th November, 2005
